
TO ALL MONTCLAIR USA OFFICIALS:  
  
If you child is competing in the Charlotte meet, below is the request  
to officiate. Charlotte is a USA officiated meet. It is a wonderful  
experience with great people. If you would like to officiate, please  
contact the head official Gene Ashcraft.  
  
Please read the below message from Gene. The officiating crew does some  
fun things during the meet! Thank you for representing the Montclair  
YMCA Dolphins.  
  
Eileen Huelbig  
MYM Officials Coordinator  
  
  
From: Gene Ashcraft -- GENE4TCS@aol.com  
 Subject: Charlotte Meet  
  
Greetings to one and all.....  
  
  Just in case you have not been informed, the name of the meet has  
changed. It will henceforth be known as "THE SUN KISSED INVITATIONAL."  
 Please rest assured that as far as the meet goes, this is the only  
change. The function, the focus, the events and the format will remain  
the same. We have many great things planned for the athletes and for us  
too!!. I will inform you of more the closer we get. For now, there are  
just a couple of changes that I would like you to be aware of. Please  
take note of the following.........  
  
  1. At this early date in April, in honor "America's Sport," for Friday  
mornings prelims session, please bring and wear your favorite teams  
baseball jersey or logo shirt. (If anyone needs a Detroit Tiger jersey,  
I am sure that I have a few extras!!!)  
  
    2. On Saturday morning we will all "sport" our favorite Hawaiian  
shirt. A special prize will be awarded to the one who dares to wear the  
"Ugliest" shirt. I will pick three judges to confer.  
  
  2. Otherwise for prelim sessions the dress will be WHITE over NAVY  
BLUE; for final sessions the dress for all Stroke and Turn officials  
will be NAVY BLUE over White; for all "Deck" Officials the dress will  
be WHITE pants, Oxford style LIGHT BLUE shirts, NAVY BLUE Blazer, and a  
Tie. (White shoes for all sessions)  
  
  3. On SATURDAY evening, following finals, I would like to extend an  
invitation to all official to join me for a "short" evening of dinner  



and camaraderie at one of our local establishments. We will arrange for  
transportation as needed.  
  
  If anyone wishes to upgrade to National (USA) status, I will contact  
an evaluator. If you do not need this option, let me know and I will  
not do so. Please feel free to contact me with any questions that you  
have.  
  
Thanks, and see you soon..............Gene  


